
 

February 1, 2022 
 
Larry S. Royster     
Clerk of the Court 
Michigan Supreme Court 
P.O. Box 30052 
Lansing, MI  48909 
 
RE: ADM File No. 2021-41 – Proposed Amendments of Rules 6.001, 6.003, 6.006, 6.102, 6.103, 6.106, 

6.445, 6.615, and 6.933 and Proposed Additions of Rules 6.105, 6.441, and 6.450 of the Michigan 
Court Rules 

 
Dear Clerk Royster: 
 
At its January 21, 2022 meeting, the Board of Commissioners of the State Bar of Michigan considered the proposed 
amendments to Chapter 6 of the Michigan Court Rules contained in ADM File No. 2021-41. Recognizing that 
consistency between related statutory provisions and court rules is critically important, the Board voted unanimously 
to support the proposed amendments. 
 
We thank the Court for the opportunity to comment on this proposal.  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Janet K. Welch 
Executive Director 
 
cc:   Sarah Roth, Administrative Counsel, Michigan Supreme Court 

Dana M. Warnez, President 
 


